
 
 

Diary Dates—Please remember to check the diary dates weekly (Changes may apply)  

Wednesday 5th September — School starts for all pupils (except Nursery)  
Monday 10th September —Nursery children start  
Tuesday 11th September—Year 1 parents’ meeting at 3:30pm 
Wednesday 12th September—Year 2 parents’ meeting at 3:30pm 
Thursday 13th September—Year 3 parents’ meeting at 3:30pm 
Friday 14th September—Year 4 parents’ meeting at 3:30pm 
Tuesday 18th September—Year 6 parents’ meeting at 3:30pm 
Wednesday 19th September—Year 5 parents’ meeting at 3:30pm 
Monday 24th September—Year 2 trip to British Museum  
Friday 5th October—Year 1 trip to British Museum  
Thursday 11th October—Year 5&6 trip to British Museum  
Friday 19th October —Last day of term.  
Monday 22nd October —Friday 26th October — Half -term break.  
Monday 29th October— School open. Children back to school.  

 

 

Dear parents/carers, 
 
Welcome back. I hope you have had an enjoyable break. I look forward to 
working with you throughout the year in developing your child’s learning.   
Our motto is ‘growing the seeds for lifelong learning’. Throughout the 
year, we will endeavour to try our best to ensure all children understand 
themselves as learners; are motivated to learn, ready for the next phase in 
their educational journey. As you can see, there are many things happen-
ing at Grange this term, please note them in your diary.  
I look for to seeing you at the curriculum meetings and at our Macmillan 
coffee morning. Your support is important to us and we hope to see you 

there.  

Mrs Smith   

Suffolk Road,  

Plaistow, London, E13 0HE 

Tel: 020 7476 5146    

Autumn TermÖSeptember   

Staffing News 

We would like to take this opportunity to welcome new members of staff to the Grange team. 
We have Ms Charles as our new Deputy Headteacher and two new class teachers; Mr McIntosh 
(Year 6) and Mrs Shaukat (Year 5). Please give them a warm Grange welcome.  

Attendance  
 

Please ensure your child attends school regularly. Attendance 
to school is vital to your child’s education and any missed days 
can’t be repeated. It is your legal duty to ensure your child is in 

school everyday and on time (8:55am) 
 
We understand that sometimes your child may be ill, but please 

note that any illness absences of more than 3 days will require 
medical evidence. The school should be notified of any illness 
absence on the first day and be kept updated. We monitor at-

tendance closely. 
 
Low attendance and term-time holidays could result in a £60 

fine from Newham Attendance Management.  We work in part-
nership with them to ensure a good level of attendance is main-
tained.  
 



 

As part of our ongoing commitment that the chil-
dren at Grange have a positive and engaging 

learning environment, we have invested in our 
playground over the summer to ensure that all 

have a safe and enjoyable space to play. We have 
built a new multi sports cage, as well as a new 

multi use activity space complete with astro turf. 
The EYFS play area has also had a facelift, with 

new climbing frames and dedicated play areas to 
explore. We hope your children enjoy these new 

facilities! 

Macmillan Parent Coffee Morning 
 

We will be hosting our annual Macmillan Coffee Morning 

for all parents/carers in aid of the charity. Cake donations 

are welcome to support the cause. More details of the 

event will be sent out soon! 

Suffolk Road,  

Plaistow, London, 

E13 0HE 

Tel: 020 7476 5146    

Look at our new playground! 

 School Website   

Please visit our school website at 

www.grange.newham.sch.uk where 

you will find information on all as-
pects of school life. The latest news, 

events and parental information is lo-

cated there. Alternatively, you can 
contact the school office on 0207 476 

5146 if you have any queries.  

Roll up! Roll up! Read all about it! 

As a school, we have a focus on reading and 

feel it is important for all children to develop 

a love for reading. Reading 
opens the imagination and 

supports children’s writing. 

All children are welcome to 
take books home from the 

library to read at home. We 

encourage parents/carers 

to read with their children 

too.  


